Preston Grove Medical Centre

Patient Group

Meeting held on Tuesday October 2nd 2012

Minutes

Present: Karen Lashly (KL) (chair), Eva Whear (EW) Pam Bolton (PB), Dee Williams (DW) Ian Dyson (ID), Dr Ian Boyland (IB)

1. Apologies: Katherine Thomas, Elaine Denman, Sue Penny, John and Ruth Hann
2. Ratification of Minutes and matters arising from meeting held 24.07.12
Wincanton PPG chair will now be coming to the December meeting.

The group agreed that the minutes were a correct representation of the meeting and the minutes were approved.

3. Patient benefit fund:

ID has reviewed the trustee documentation and the deeds have been rewritten, signed and witnessed. 

Ideas for purchases requested. Aim to get this completed at next meeting.

4. Practice update:

Some clinical changes have taken place recently and partnership posts have been advertised (interviews in October). In the interim, the Practice have managed to cover gaps in provision through internal cover and extending time of current staff. A new nurse appointed to cover Fridays

Appointment system changed to allow for more advanced booking. This is going well from both patient and doctor perspective with more patients seeing their own doctor.

The Practice has become a Research accredited centre. This is to undertake non commercial research. Current projects include HEAT looking at the effects of long term aspirin use and PRIMIT looking at the management of coughs, colds and flu symptoms. .

Productive General Practice Audit: The review and audit of various internal procedures, and teams is ongoing. A working group has been set up with meetings arranged to maintain momentum. A clinician and patient survey on appointments is due to take place in October. Review of all the data on 21.11.12 at 2:30pm. Group members are invited to attend.

Changes to appointments: Some changes were made in July and results are pleasing. Doctors are now seeing more of their own patients.

All paperwork arriving at The Practice is now scanned so that doctors have immediate access to it

Review of Care Quality Provision: Practice now has to be registered and inspected to ensure it is ‘fit for purpose’. Lots of support available from various agencies.

5. Membership:

Current group formation is working well with members very good at providing feedback. Need to recruit more members’ .KL to prepare a flyer to be circulated at Flu injection sessions. Members asked to volunteer to be at sessions to encourage and promote group.

Christine on reception to be asked to join as part of her apprenticeship

6. Flu sessions: 

Injections take place at special Saturday morning clinics in October and November. Sessions also being used to collect patient vital information (height, weight, BPetc) 

7. Chairs group: 

ID not been able to attend meeting as yet but will be visiting Penn Hill Surgery. Wincanton PPG chair will be attending next meeting on December 4th.

8. AoB: 

NHS choices website where patients enter comments, only attracts negative feedback with entries often anonymous. Practice would like to encourage more direct contact with anyone who has a grievance. We will be monitoring the website more closely to respond to any queries. 
The surgery tannoy system needs to be looked at for clarity

Carers champion Mandy Mason to be invited to talk to group in January 2013.

Next meeting: 4th December 6:15pm

